Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2010/0234/P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed erection of an iron age roundhouse at Bowland Wild Boar Park, Chipping 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – The Parish Council has considered the application and has no comments or objections.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Lancashire County Council (Landscape Advisor) – No objection to the proposed structure on landscape grounds.

Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – N/A.

Environment Agency – N/A.

	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy RT1 - General Recreation and Tourism Policy.

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Bowland Wild Boar Park is an existing tourist attraction/visitor centre that is located to the north-west of Chipping, to the east of the road between Chipping and Whitewell.  The site of the proposed roundhouse is to the south of the access road into the park between the main entrance and the main grouping of buildings at the centre of the park.

More precisely, the proposed roundhouse would be located in a field to the south of the access road into the park, approximately 50m away from the access road.  

It is obviously to be a round structure and its diameter would be approximately 8m and its height approximately 5m.  Its walls would be constructed by weaving tree branches between vertically positioned tree trunks, and it would have a thatched roof.

Although sited on an open field, it is a field that is surrounded by extensive tree planting/screening.  The structure, being constructed using natural materials, would blend into its background.  As such, it would not have any detrimental effects upon the appearance of the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Access and parking arrangements would be unaffected by the proposal as it comprises an additional attraction at the existing tourist facility that has an existing satisfactory car park.

As an additional attraction at an existing tourist/visitor facility, the proposal would comply with the general requirements of Policy RT1 of the Local Plan.

Overall, I can therefore see no objections to this application.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposed building would have no detrimental effects upon the appearance and character of the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED:  21 April 2010














